THE ARROW PROGRAMME 
Newsletter
Summer 2005         




 
     Issue No 3

Dear all,
For us all here in the UK, the events in London during July 2005 seemed to highlight the relevance of the ARROW programme’s intentions and aspirations.  For many of our partners and friends across the world such incidents are more regular and pervasive.  Perhaps such events can remind us collectively of our shared commitment to use the arts as a creative resource for the long term attainment of peace, justice and understanding.  In the world which we inhabit such an aspiration is not naïve and utopian; it is urgent and necessary.
The Website
The website, joining the parties together for the DFID funded ‘What’s it got to do with me?’ project, is now up and running. This can be visited at www.art-peace.co.uk.  I apologise for the lateness of its arrival which has been due to technical difficulties in building the site.  However, Dawn Melville has persisted in keeping the momentum going and fascinating items and contributions are already beginning to appear.  At a recent meeting of the Plymouth group of teachers involved in the project, there was tremendous enthusiasm to begin in earnest when the new academic year begins in September.  There has already been a surge of activity in the overseas centres in South Africa, Palestine and Kosovo and many of the proposed activities are richly imaginative and challenging.
A New Centre

I am delighted to share that we have an emerging new Centre in Kathmandu, Nepal. This is at the Mount Kailash School with their visionary Head Teacher Jhampa (Wangdu Lama). Their involvement has been made possible through the support of Brannel School in Cornwall, which has donated basic technical equipment in order to make the Nepal school’s participation possible.

Burnley Youth Theatre (BYT) has been actively involved with the ARROW programme since the February 2004 Conference.  We congratulate them on the opening of their new lottery funded theatre building.  BYT is now the ARROW Centre for the North of England and they, too, will be playing an active part in wider projects and using the website for dialogue and sharing.

Journal
We have produced an in-house version of Volume 1 of the new Journal, ‘Arts For Reconciliation: A World Journal of Research, Debate and Practice’.  The intention for the Journal is to include academic articles, which integrate the practice and explain ideas. This will also provide an opportunity for arts practitioners and others to share practice in innovative form through word, image or whatever.  We hope the Journal will also provide an opportunity for others who are at the cutting edge of conflict and its aftermath to communicate and share experience.  It is important that the theoretical debate does not become isolated from the context of conflict and its impact on human beings.

Garth Allen and David Lister have put in a great deal of work in developing the first in-house edition and we were able to take a small number of draft copies to the Houses of Parliament event on 12th July.  We hope to be able to announce the wider publication of the Journal shortly.

ARROW at the Houses of Parliament
At the invitation of Gary Streeter MP, supported by fellow Plymouth MPs Alison Seabeck and Linda Gilroy, ARROW had a reception at the Houses of Parliament on 12th July.  This was an opportunity to invite people who have either an existing or potential interest in working with us.  Besides the presence of the MPs, there was an encouraging gathering of people from the Arts Council, foundations, institutions, and a range of agencies and individuals. The appropriateness of the occasion seemed to be highlighted by the proximity of the reception to the events of the preceding week.  There was indeed a security alert during the presentation – perhaps a promoter’s dream, to be locked in the Houses of Parliament with a party of potential partners and funders!  Train and other delays caused some guests to miss the event and John Gordon, from UNESCO, was stuck at the entrance unable to gain access through the security throng arising from the alert.  However, the response to the programme was very encouraging and we look forward to working together with several of the attendees over the months and years ahead.  As Dr David Baker, Principal of The College of St Mark & St John, said, we have to be in this for the long term.
I was able to return to London the next week to follow up the helpful contacts and conversations we had at the Parliament event. 

We are now embarking on what seems to be the second phase of ARROW’s development.  I am attempting to identify a range of potential supporters, partners and funders.  Our proposals for development are unashamedly ambitious.  Over the next three years we aim:
· to establish the Desmond Tutu Centre on the campus of The College of St Mark & St John (Marjon) to act as a global focus for the development of the ARROW programme and related fields of activity
· to establish a core secretariat for the management and co-ordination of the ARROW programme at the Desmond Tutu Centre
· to expand the pilot ‘What’s it got to do with me?’ project model to include all secondary schools in Plymouth, Burnley Youth Theatre, young people, artists and a network of global centres in Europe, the Middle East, the Balkans, South Africa, East Africa, West Africa, Asia, Australia, the United States
· to develop a mechanism to document and evaluate this process
· to develop an international network of artists to inspire and motivate this work and to provide training opportunities for artists to further develop appropriate skills
· to promote an International Journal to research and debate theory and practice
· to raise resources for a Bursary scheme for disadvantaged students from ‘ARROW’ contexts to study the arts at Higher Education level
· to encourage and support the development of new partnerships and projects committed to the arts and reconciliation.

Suggestions and ideas for moving these plans forward are always welcome.  
To strengthen our base for dialogue we are particularly looking to develop ARROW partners and Centres in Europe and the United States.

I look forward to further communication with you about the programme.

David Oddie

ARROW

